
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monthly Newsletter 
 
Greetings again Pastors and Friends. I hope this note 
finds you all well. Again I would like to begin by 
expressing our gratitude for your prayers and generous 
gifts.  

We are thankful that God has provided the airfare for six 
of our students coming from Bible College this summer. 
They are always a blessing to the church families when 

they have the opportunity 
to visit us during the 
summer. The first Sunday 
they arrived we asked 
four of them to sing a 
special and to share what 
the Lord’s been doing in 
their lives. We got 
workers for V.B.S this 

summer! Pray for them during their stay here this 
summer.  

Earlier this month, I was asked to come along with 
couple of ladies from Calvary Baptist Church and preach 
to one of the ladies’ father. After the service, I took 
Thomas hand and asked if he knew where he would 
spend eternity and he said yes. A few weeks later he was 
called to be with the Lord. Pastor William Joel from 
Calvary Baptist Church asked me to come with him to 
the funeral service. Praise the Lord that Pastor William 
Joel had the opportunity to share the gospel to the crowd.   

Prayer Request: Please pray for us to be faithful in 
reaching out to the community with the gospel of Christ 
Jesus. Pray for our visitation in the municipality of Kitti. 
We have tried to visit every house and person we come 
in contact with from one border to the next border. We 
marked where we stopped and would start from there the 
next Saturday we visit. There are some houses we visited 
that we discovered no one home and we would just leave 
gospel tracts. Now we are starting again from one border 

and our plan if the Lord permits, we will continue 
visiting every house and person to the next border.  

Continue to pray for the land situation. We really 
appreciate your prayers. I have told the church family 
that we should be leaving in the month of December. I’ve 
mentioned in our previous letter that it is a bit 
discouraging that we have all the legal documents but are 
still not able to access the land. Pray also for us, my 
family. Please pray that God would give us the wisdom 
on what to do. We might start looking for a house to live 
in.  

Again thank you Pastors and Praying Friends, 

Clayton, Linda & Children. 
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